
VILLAGE OF LOAMI 
REGULAR BOARD MEETING 

May 9, 2024 
 

ROLL CALL 
 

TRUSTEES                VILLAGE OFFICIALS 
Jay Branson       PRESENT Steven Lambert, Mayor                 PRESENT 
Stephen Grider   PRESENT Carissa Grider, Village Clerk      PRESENT 
Todd Lawson    PRESENT       Brad Colantino, Treasurer                 PRESENT 
Rose Mann             PRESENT Stan Workman, Chief of Police          PRESENT 
Greg Patterson   PRESENT Anthony Schuering, Village Attorney  ABSENT               
Aaron Pippin    PRESENT  
___________________________________________________________________________ 
Mayor Lambert opened the Regular Board Meeting up at 6:00 PM. 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT: Treasurer Colantino presented the April 2024 treasurer’s report to 
the board for approval. Trustee Patterson made a motion to accept the report as presented to 
the board. Trustee Grider seconded the motion. Vote taken; motion carried. Roll call – Branson 
– Aye, Grider – Aye, Lawson – Aye, Mann – Aye, Patterson – Aye, Pippin- Aye, Nay – 0.  
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Clerk Grider presented the April 11, 2024, Regular Board Meeting 
minutes for approval. Trustee Grider made a motion to approve the minutes. Trustee Lawson 
seconded the motion. All in favor, motion carried.   
 
APPROVAL OF PAYMENTS:  Clerk Grider presented the unpaid bills to the board for approval. 
Trustee Patterson made a motion to approve the unpaid bills as presented to the board. Trustee 
Grider seconded the motion. Vote taken; motion carried. Roll call – Branson – Aye, Grider – 
Aye, Lawson – Aye, Mann – Aye, Patterson – Aye, Pippin- Aye, Nay – 0. 
 
VISITORS: 
 
OLD BUSINESS:  
 
NEW BUSINESS:  
 
DEPARTMENT REPORTS: 
 
PARKS – Trustee Patterson stated there is nothing to report. Treasurer Colantino stated the 
reservoir cleanup looks good and very cleared up. Mayor Lambert stated the reservoir 
committee will be cleaning up more around the reservoir on May 18th.  
 
STREETS DEPARTMENT – Trustee Pippin stated he met with a concrete company about 
edging around the south side of the square and also sidewalk farther down Meachum Street. 
Trustee Pippin stated the small strip of West Maple Street would be re-paved next time the 
streets are re-done in Loami.  
 



POLICE DEPARTMENT – Chief Workman stated the police department was a normal month 
for April 2024. Trustee Grider asked about having police presence at the stop sign on Mill and 
Witt Street due to a lot of cars are speeding and not stopping at the stop sign. Mayor Lambert 
inquired when the speed trailer will be arriving so they can put it by the ball fields. Chief 
Workman submitted the Police Report to the board, which is on file at the Clerk’s office. 
 
PERMITS – Trustee Mann stated there were one (1) building permit, one (1) chicken permit 
issued for April 2024. Trustee Mann stated there has been twenty-three (23) recreational 
vehicle permits issued.  
 
DELINQUENT BILLS – Trustee Grider stated there was one (1) shutoff for the month of April. 
 
WATER/SEWER DEPARTMENT – Trustee Grider stated the man-hole equipment has come in 
and will be installed at a late date. Trustee Grider inquired about the fire department filling 
pools but not using the water meter to purchase the water for residents. Trustee Grider stated 
that there was at least 1 instance in which this happened. Mayor Lambert and Trustee Grider 
will discuss this matter with the fire department at their next fire department meeting. 
 
PUBLIC SAFETY – Trustee Mann stated everything looks good. 
 
Mayor Lambert asked Sergeant Dillon about the speed trailer and Sergeant Dillon stated it is 60 
days out.  
 
With no further business at hand, Trustee Grider made a motion to adjourn the regular 
meeting; Trustee Branson seconded.  All in favor, motion carried. 
 
The next regular board meeting will be at 6 p.m. on Thursday, June 13, 2024.  
 
Respectively Submitted, 
Carissa E. Grider, Village Clerk 
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